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PROTECTION AND PERMANENCY INFORMATION MEMORANDUM, 16-15
TO: 

Service Region Administrators



Service Region Administrator Associates



Service Region Clinical Associates



Regional Program Specialists



Family Services Office Supervisors

FROM:  
Gretchen Marshall, Assistant Director


Division of Protection and Permanency

DATE:   
November 30, 2016
SUBJECT:
Switch from the Self Service Portal to the Worker Portal 
The purpose of this memorandum is to inform staff of an upcoming change regarding the way that preliminary searches are conducted on families during an investigation.  In March, PPIM 16-05 was released, providing information regarding how to log in and search the Self Service Portal (SSP).  Since this time, it has been brought the attention of central office, that this search does not provide all of the necessary information regarding residence, household members, birth dates, social security numbers and benefits information, which is necessary when conducting an investigation.  As a result, on December 5, 2016 staff will be switched from the SSP to the worker portal, where staff will have view only access, in order to better meet the needs of front line staff.  This should be a seamless transition and the only difference staff should notice is the change from the “Self Service Portal” to the “Worker Portal” link on their KOG home screen.  
The log in for the worker portal will be similar to current log in, please reference the Logging in to Worker Portal document for step by step instructions.  Staff will need to have the VIP token installed on their computer.  Anyone who does not have that program should contact the Commonwealth Service Desk to start a ticket.  
After logging in, the main function that staff will need is the “Quick Search” tool.  The document Using the Quick Search Tool provides step by step instruction on how to search and what information can be obtained by utilizing that tool.  

An additional document that might be a useful reference for staff is the Worker Portal Screen Inventory.  This document provides more detail about what can be searched for and found in the worker portal.     

All of the documents linked within this memorandum are also posted on the Related Resources browser.  

Please remember that access to the worker portal provides staff with sensitive and confidential information regarding clientele.  It is imperative that access to this system is used appropriately, that it is only used to search for information regarding families involved with DCBS and should never be utilized for personal use.   

If you have any questions regarding the worker portal log in or navigation that cannot be answered by reviewing the included documents, please contact the Commonwealth Service Desk at (502) 564-7576, or toll free at (800) 372-7434.   
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